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 Abstract 
This document contains a liaison received from Asia Pacific Telecommunity, entitled “Liaison 
Statement from the 34th Meeting of the APT Wireless Group”.   

 

 



 
ASIA-PACIFIC TELECOMMUNITY 

12/49 Soi 5, Chaeng Watthana Road, Bangkok 10210, Thailand 
 

E-mail: aptmail@apt.int, Web Site: www.apt.int, Telephone: + 66 2 573 0044, Fax: + 66 2 573 7479 

Ref: APT/2025/AWG-34/LS-05 9 April 2025 
  
Dear Sir/Madam,  

 
Subject: Liaison Statement from the 34th Meeting of the APT Wireless Group 

 
I would like to inform you that the Asia-Pacific Telecommunity (APT) organized 

the 34th Meeting of the APT Wireless Group (AWG-34) from 31 March to 4 April 2025 in 
Kathmandu, Nepal. AWG-34 has approved sending a liaison statement regarding APT Report 
on WAS/RLAN technology development and implementation aspects. 
 

In this connection, I would appreciate your appropriate treatment of the above-
mentioned liaison statement by AWG-34.  

 
I thank you in advance for your cooperation and support towards the 

radiocommunication activities of the APT. 
 
 Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

Masanori Kondo 
Secretary General 

 
 
Encl: Liaison statement regarding APT Report on WAS/RLAN technology development and 

implementation aspects 
 
 
To: Mr. Mario Maniewicz 

Director, Radiocommunication Bureau 
International Telecommunication Union (ITU) 

 
cc: Mr. Hwa Chiang Leo 

Director, Asia Pacific 
Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers (IEEE) 
 
Ms. Susanna Kooistra 
Liaison Coordinator 
3rd Generation Partnership Project (3GPP) 
 
Ms. Victoria Mitchel 
Director, Global Standards Programs 
Telecommunications Industry Associations (TIA) 
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ASIA-PACIFIC TELECOMMUNITY  
The 34th Meeting of the APT Wireless Group  
(AWG-34) 

 

31 March - 4 April 2025, Kathmandu, Nepal 4 April 2025 
 
Source: AWG-34/OUT-17 
 
  

APT Wireless Group 
 

LIAISON STATEMENT TO ITU-R WORKING PARTY 5A AND COPY TO OTHER 
EXTERNAL ORGANIZATIONS FOR INFORMATION 

 

 

 
Title of the Liaison 
Statement: 
 

Liaison statement regarding APT Report on WAS/ 
RLAN technology development and implementation 
aspects 
  

To ITU-R WP 5A 
 

Copy for Information IEEE, 3GPP, TIA 
 

Objective: 
 

For information  

Origin: 
  

APT Wireless Group (AWG) 

Contact: 
 

Mr. Bharat Bhatia, Chair, TG-WAS/RLAN, AWG 

 
 
APT Wireless Group (AWG) is aware of the ongoing work within ITU-R WP 5A on the revision 
of Recommendation ITU-R M.1450 and Recommendation ITU-R M.1801. AWG would like to 
inform ITU-R WP 5A that it has developed the following report which may be relevant to ITU-
R WP 5A: 

• APT/AWG/REP-144: AWG Report on WAS/RLAN technology development and 
implementation aspects 

 
This Report provides an overview of technology developments and implementation aspects of 
license-exempt Wireless Access Systems and Radio Local Area Networks (WAS/RLAN).  It 
reviewed the technology evolution and spectrum considerations in relevant frequency bands as 
mentioned in this Report. 
 
AWG looks forward to continuing collaboration with ITU-R WP 5A. 
 
 
Dr. Le Van Tuan 
Chair 
APT Wireless Group 
 

https://apt.int/sites/default/files/report/2024/09/APT_AWG_REP-144_APT-AWG-REP-144.docx
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